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CTCoreStandards.org is a valuable resource where you can find a multitude 

of meaningful academic materials directed to educators, students, family and 

community partnerships.  Materials, including lessons and units reviewed by 

teams of teachers and CSDE staff using the rigorous EQuIP evaluation tools, 

are available for math, English language arts (ELA), social studies, science, 

world languages and career and technical education.  Additionally, this Web 

site provides instructional materials developed by Connecticut teachers.  In 

fact, Connecticut’s very own Dream Team created ELA Content Literacy 

Close Reading Plans for ELA and content-area literacy teachers and Mathematics Instructional Cycle Guides geared 

for instructors of mathematics.  Both resources are designed to provide teachers with steps and materials needed 

to elicit student understandings and misunderstandings, while providing opportunities for extra support and/or 

extension to meet the needs of all learners.   

The CT Core Standards Web site also provides a listing of professional development opportunities, access to a 

library of professional learning materials, and on-demand professional learning through webinars and video 

resources.  Finally, the CT Core Standards Web site is an invaluable resource to Connecticut families and 

communities that support engagement.  For more information, please contact Jennifer Webb (ELA Consultant) at 

jennifer.webb@ct.gov, Jennifer Michalek (Mathematics Education Consultant) at jennifer.michalek@ct.gov or 

Charlene Tate Nichols (Mathematics Education Consultant) at charlene.tate.nichols@ct.gov.  

New Socia l  Stud ies  Framework  

CT Core Standards  Web s i te   

Written by a team of Connecticut social studies educators consisting of elementary, 

middle and high school, as well as higher education faculty from Connecticut’s rural, 

suburban and urban districts, the Connecticut Elementary and Secondary Social Studies 

Frameworks for Grades K-12 is based on the national College, Career and Civic Life (C3) 

Framework for Social Studies State Standards. 

Many social studies educators find this to be an exciting and empowering instructional tool 

for use with their students.  Using an inquiry-based approach to social studies, instruction 

is based on both teachers and students asking and answering compelling questions. 

Through the lenses of civics, U.S. and world history, economics and geography, the 

framework asks students “to do,” not only by communicating conclusions in essays and 

presentations for the classroom or the teacher, but also to take informed action within the 

school, local, state and national community.  This framework presents a new way of 

teaching social studies by advocating that students “take informed action” and become active and engaged citizens.  

While the Board of Education gave initial approval, these frameworks will be brought to the February 2015 State Board of 

Education meeting for final approval.  The frameworks and other relevant resources are available on the Connecticut 

State Department of Education (CSDE) Web site.  For more information, please contact Stephen Armstrong at 

stephen.armstrong@ct.gov. 
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Smarter  Ba lanced Dig ita l  L ibrar y  

The Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium is committed to ensuring that 

all students leave high school prepared for postsecondary success in college 

or careers.  A balanced assessment system – which includes summative and 

interim assessments and formative assessment practices – provides tools to 

improve teaching and learning.  The formative assessment process is an 

essential component of a balanced assessment system.  

 

More than 1,300 educators from 22 states (64 from Connecticut) with 

diverse areas of expertise have been populating the Smarter Balanced Digital 

Library with professional learning and instructional resources.  All resources 

are vetted by educators using quality criteria before being posted in the 

Digital Library.  

 

The Digital Library is a searchable, interactive, online collection of 

instructional and professional learning resources for all content areas 

developed by educators for all K-12 educators.  Currently, there are over 

2,500 resources posted in the Digital Library.  These resources are aligned 

with the intent of the Common Core State Standards and will help educators implement the formative assessment 

process to adjust teaching to improve student learning.  Resources include lesson plans, units, rubrics, instructional 

strategies, videos of educators in action and professional learning materials.  The Digital Library will also include 

resources to interpret data and reports from the Smarter Balanced summative and interim assessments.  This interactive 

site includes collaborative features that allow educators to rate resources, pose questions and share expertise through 

online forums with other educators across Consortium states. 

 

The Digital Library uses state-of-the-art tagging, filtering and search features to locate, view, download and rate 

resources.  Users just need to click on one of thousands of resources at any grade level and any content area to read 

and then download for immediate use!  

 

Information about the Digital Library is located on the CSDE Web site.  Additional information including recorded “Live 

Tours” and “Help Topic”" presentations can be found on the Teacher page of the Smarter Balanced Web site.  The 

“Live Tours” show how to log into the Digital Library, browse for resources and utilize the Digital Library for 

collaboration.  Access the Smarter Balanced Digital Library to view resources that support teaching and learning.  For 

access information, contact your District Test Coordinator. 

Connect icut  State Depar tment  of  Educat ion 2015  

SRBI  Sur vey  

The Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) has designed a brief 20-item survey to gather information 

regarding the implementation of Connecticut’s Framework for Scientific Research-Based Interventions statewide.  This 

survey is part of the CSDE’s ongoing efforts to communicate with and support educators in our collective work to 

improve student outcomes.  We cannot guarantee we will be able to provide all supports that correspond directly to 

your survey responses, but we can assure you that your input will affect our thinking and planning.  We are grateful for 

your participation in this needs assessment and your continuing partnership to provide all students with a continuum of 

support.  The survey may be accessed at: http://ctcorestandards.org/?page_id=5226.  

 

                  If you would like further information on any of the topics covered in this newsletter, please email                        

CSDEHumanitiesUnit@ct.gov  . 
 

 

Quest ions?  

http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335358
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http://ctcorestandards.org/?page_id=5226
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The CSDE sponsors a variety of professional learning opportunities for teachers, school 

principals, instructional coaches and professors of higher education.  If you would like to 

expand your knowledge of the CT Core Standards, gain a better understanding for how 

aligned instruction and student learning can be enhanced or take advantage of high-quality 

resources and programs, consider attending one or more sessions described below:  

 

Beginning in January 2015, Public Consulting Group (PCG), in partnership with the CSDE, 

will present Meeting the Challenge:  CT Core Standards Success for English 

Learners and Students with Disabilities.  This is a three-module series for school 

teams who create inclusive environments and share instruction of English Learners (ELs) 

and students with disabilities.  Our goal is to empower educators to implement the CT 

Core Standards aligned curriculum, instructional practices and assessments to meet the needs of a wide variety of 

learners.  PCG’s national experts in Special Education and English as a Second Language have designed a series of three 

professional learning modules for school teams consisting of one (1) principal (or other school leader, one (1) special 

educator serving students with disabilities, one (1) TESOL educator serving English learners and two (2) general 

education educators.  To learn more about this professional development opportunity and to register your school team, 

visit http://ctcorestandards.org/. 

 

Continuing through January 2015, the RESC Alliances will present workshops developed by the Academic Office for 

teachers on Smarter Balanced: Connecting the Claims to Instruction for Math and ELA.  Throughout these 

presentations, strategies and engaging activities are modeled to compliment CT Core Standards aligned instruction, while 

also demonstrating connections to the Smarter Balanced Assessment System.  To further complement the assessment 

suite, Using the Digital Library to Support Teaching and Learning workshops will support teacher instruction 

and formative practices through the use of the Smarter Balanced Digital Library, an online collection of instructional and 

professional learning resources (aligned to the Common Core) contributed by educators for educators.  Registration and 

more information are available online at http://ctcorestandards.org/. 

 

CSDE Principal Webinar Series, hosted by the Academic Office on the last Wednesday of every month, from 1-2 

p.m., will provide participants with information on various topics of interest for administrators.  With a focus on teaching 

and learning, the next webinar “Supporting Teachers in their Professional Learning” will be facilitated on January 28. 

Registration is available online at http://ctcorestandards.org/. 

 

For more information on any of the above activities, please visit http://ctcorestandards.org. 

Profess ional  Learning Oppor tunit ies  

Integrat ing Ar ts  Between School  and Community  

Over eighty grant applications were submitted this past October seeking monies from a pool of $250,000.00 for the Arts 

in Education Mini-Grant program.  With the support from the Connecticut Association of Schools (CAS), selected 

panelists representing the CSDE, CAS and the Department of Economic and Community Development’s (DECD), 

Connecticut Office of the Arts (COA) convened and reviewed these grant applications.  

 

The grant award winners were publicly announced on December18  during a gathering at the Long Wharf Theatre. 

Applicants identified the ways in which their proposed art programs would support collaboration between art and 

content domain teachers.  Typically, proposals embedded the arts across content areas and included partnerships with 

other practitioners (i.e., artists, local museums) and the larger external community.  The proposals generally supported 

civic participation and parental engagement.  For more information, please contact Steve Martin at steve.martin@ct.gov. 

The Connecticut State Department of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons.  The Connecticut State Depart-

ment of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, 
national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability (including, but not limited to, intellectual disabil-
ity, past or present history of mental disorder, physical disability or learning disability), genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by       

Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.  The Connecticut State Department of Education does not unlawfully discriminate in   

employment and licensing against qualified persons with a prior criminal conviction.  

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State Department of Education’s nondiscrimination policies should be directed to: 

Levy Gillespie, Equal Employment Opportunity Director/American with Disabilities Act Coordinator 
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